

**NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL**  
**MINUTES**  
**Playing Field Committee**  
**9 July 2025**

**PRESENT:** Councillors M.Abraham, Holborn and Shaikh

**ALSO PRESENT:** Clerk J. Haslope and D.Wyndham (Cricket Club)

Minute No.  
PFC 25/

11. **APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE** – Cllrs Blogg, Knight and Wood and D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) submitted apologies
12. **DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST** – D.Wyndham declared an interest as a member of the Cricket Club.
13. **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11 JUNE 2025 – Resolved** – that the minutes be accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman.
14. **PUBLIC FORUM** – A member of the public attended to talk about trees overhanging his property.

*D.Wyndham left the meeting.*

It was agreed to change the order of the agenda.

15. **Tree Work** – The complaint about overhanging trees was discussed and it was agreed that the resident was entitled to cut back the overhanging branches, but that the Committee would not pay for this work. The quotation that had been received would be forwarded to the resident.
16. **PARK WARDEN'S REPORT** – The Park Warden reported that there was evidence of alcohol consumption but there was no damage to report.
17. **CLERK'S REPORT**
  - 17.1. **Monthly Report** – The Clerk reported that the Football Club had rebuilt the electric substation on Grange Lane and would be carrying out excavation work to resolve a water leak. The matter of the hosepipe ban and how this affects the cricket square will be raised separately with the cricket club.
  - 17.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was discussed. No concerns were raised.

**18. OTHER MATTERS**

- 18.1. **Pickleball Court** – The layout options for the pickleball court were discussed and it was agreed that only one court would be marked out at this time, although in a position that allows a second court to be added at a later stage, should it prove popular.
- 18.2. **Football Foundation Grant** – The information provided by the Clerk was discussed and it was agreed that the committee did not wish to continue its application, since this grant had already been provided to the Football Club.
- 18.3. **Martyn's Law** – The information about Martyn's Law was discussed and it was agreed to discuss the matter further with both the Cricket and Football Clubs.
- 18.4. **Risk Assessment** – It was agreed that Cllr M.Abraham, the Clerk and either Cllr Blogg or Wood would review the risk assessment in August.
- 18.5. **Bowls Club** – A brief verbal report was given.

The meeting closed at : 8.35pm

Date of next meeting : 10 September 2025